PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

J. Pepper Goslin • John E. Schroeder • Lori L. Crossen

Monday through Thursday, closed Friday | Hours: 6:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. | Meeting: First Monday, 7:00 p.m.



BUDGET WORKSHOP October 26, 2022

The Providence Township Board of Supervisors held a budget workshop in the township municipal office on Wednesday, October 26, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. Present were Chairman J. Pepper Goslin, Vice Chairman John Schroeder, Member Lori Crossen, Township Manager Vicki Eldridge, Township Roadmaster Jim Grube and Mike Tome, Township Road Crew Member. There were no observers.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goslin at 7:00 P.M followed by a moment of prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

NEW BUSINESS:

- At this time, Mr. Grube, township roadmaster reviewed the proposed 2023 road budget line items. Mr. Schroeder asked the roadmaster if there is any new technology that the township cold use to increase work productivity.
- Mr. Grube discussed the equipment needs for 2023.
- Following discussion regarding the possible addition of a fulltime roadcrew member, the board was in favor of moving forward with a job search for this position.
- Following a discussion regarding the employee's health insurance, Mr. Goslin made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Crossen to renew the same plan as 2022 and authorize the township manager to sign all documentation associated with such renewal. The motion was carried unanimously.
- The supervisors agreed to budget up to a 3.0% percent raise to all employees. These raises will be based on merit.

ADJOURNMENT

• With no further business, Mr. Goslin made a motion, seconded by Mrs. Crossen, to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 p.m. The motion was carried unanimously.

DROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP

	BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
ATTEST: Vicki L. Eldridge, Secretar	J. Pepper Goslin, Chairman
	John E. Schroeder, Vice Chairman
	Lori L. Crossen, Member